
 
From: Barrett Daliah <Daliah.Barrett@haringey.gov.uk>  
Sent: 06 January 2022 08:36 
To: Barrett Daliah <Daliah.Barrett@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: FW: COMPLAINTS RE 266 MUSWELL HILL BROADWAY N10 LA1 

 
 
 
From: Barrett Daliah  
Sent: 12 November 2021 12:36 
To: 'NAMailbox-.Licensing@met.police.uk' <NAMailbox-.Licensing@met.police.uk>; Barrett Jennifer 
<Jennifer.Barrett@Haringey.gov.uk>; Greer Sarah <Sarah.Greer@haringey.gov.uk> 
Cc: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: FW: COMPLAINTS RE 266 MUSWELL HILL BROADWAY N10 

 
Dear all, 
A further report of ASB from last night. 
Regards 
Daliah  
 
From: Joyce  
Sent: 12 November 2021 12:30 
To: Barrett Daliah <Daliah.Barrett@haringey.gov.uk>; ASB.Enforcement@haringey.gov.uk 
Cc: Police Email <FortisGreen.SNT@met.police.uk>; 
COMPLAINTS RE 266 MUSWELL HILL BROADWAY N10 

 

Hello Daliah  

 

I write to inform you that yet again we have had another antisocial incident happen overnight 

at Ashmount Lodge, Pinnacle Close caused by a very large group of people who can be seen 

leaving The Broadway bar at midnight, in the attached video, then proceed to wreak havoc 

for 1.5 hours in the Ashmount and Pinnacle Close car parks.  

 

This included many people sitting, climbing and jumping on our cars, drug taking, shouting, 

swearing, 2 mopeds riding recklessly and continuously up and down at high speed, a safety 

barrier belonging to the council being thrown towards the parked cars, people urinating and 

loud music being played in a car with windows and doors open. 

 

Two residents reported this to the police - 2 response cars and a police van arrived at 1.40am 

but once they had left some of the group returned to look for the drugs they had discarded. 

The entire incident lasted over 2 hours leaving several residents unable to sleep which is not 

acceptable when they have work and school runs early the next day. 

 

This is becoming ridiculous, yet again we have reported this to the relevant departments - but 

as you will see from the video it is clearly evident that this antisocial group of people had 

been visiting The Broadway bar prior to their rampage. 

 

We will be downloading footage from our cctv system later today which will show the full 

extent of their antisocial behaviour should you wish to view it. 

 

Regards 
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